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COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 








Committee Name: French as a Second Language Advisory Committee








Date: June 13, 2017




Time:  7:04 p.m.
Present:  Parent Co -Chair Kristina Laperle (W17); Trustee Co-Chair Robin Pilkey; Lisa McAvoy (W2); Deloris Williamson-Braham (W5); Lauralyn Johnston (W8); Rosemary Sutherland (W9, Alt); Sarah Warden (W10); Sarah Smith (W15); Sharon Beason (W16); Randy Samuel (W17, Alt); Gail Miller (W21); Mary Cruden (Canadian Parents for French), Trustee Sheila Cary-Meagher
Regrets: Maureen Burnett (W11);
Teleconference: Vice-Chair Matt Forest (W9); Alison MacAlpine (W14); Bronwyn Graves (W15, Alt); Vice-Chair Peggy Dufresne (W19); Trustee Pamela Gough
Staff: Manon Gardner (Exec. Superintendent); Angela Caccamo (Central Co-ordinating Principal); Kirsten Johnston (Program Co-ordinator, FSL); 
Guests: Parents - Jovanie Greaves (W21); Nadine Onokaro (W21); Joanne Griffith (W21) Rohan Ferguson (W21); Rusheyne Ferguson (W21); Christie Dunbar (W16); Niksala Krishnan (W21); K. Roger Browne (W21); Ashleigh King (W21); Racquel Hypolite (W21); Issah Lodrick (W21) 
Recorder:  Linda Mendonca

	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	RECOMMENDATION/MOTION/ACTION

	1. Call to Order/Welcome & Introductions (Kristina Laperle)
	Call to Order: 

Meeting was called to order by Chair Laperle at 7:04 p.m. Welcome/introductions followed.  
	

	2. Approval of Quorum/Membership Review 
(Peggy Dufresne)
	Membership Review 

Ward # for Lisa McAvoy (W2, Alt) to be corrected in the membership list. Betheney Maheu (W13, Alt) has been unable to attend meetings due to health issues and hopes to return in Sept. 
	

	3. Approval of Agenda  (Kristina Laperle)
	***Motion: Sarah, seconded by Lauralyn, moved to approve the agenda as amended: add Stirling parent presentation, add Parent Engagement consultation under Chair’s Report. Motion carried.
	Linda to post agenda to FSLAC webpage.

	4. Approval of Minutes May 9, 2017 (Kristina Laperle)
	***Motion: Lauralyn, seconded by Rosemary moved to approve the minutes from the meeting dated May 9 2017 as amended: Lise McAvoy (W2) and with addition of Q & A provided by TDSB Staff Maxine Wray and Andrew Gold. Motion carried.  
	Linda to post minutes to FSLAC webpage.

	5. Chair’s Report (Kristina Laperle)
· June Newsletter

· CAC/FSLAC Survey

· Annual Report to PSSC

· Fall/Winter 2017 Meeting Dates
	June Newsletter

- went out using the MyEmma account. We are very excited about the new format and increased capabilities.  A special thanks to Candice O’Grady from TDSB Communications for her support. 
CAC/FSLAC Member Reflection 16/17
Members are welcome to complete a survey (FSLAC member reflection) of what we accomplished this year. Results will be tabulated and available for September.  You can include any questions or concerns, and/or suggestions for guest speakers for next year.  An electronic link will go out via google to people on the phone. 

Annual Report to PSSC

Chair Laperle provided an overview of the draft annual report and noted some minor amendments to the membership section. 
***Motion: Sarah Smith, seconded by Sarah Warden moved to approve the Annual Report with changes to the membership section. Motion carried. 
2017 Meeting Dates
FSLAC meeting dates  are scheduled for Sept 12, Oct 10,  Nov 14, Jan 9, Feb 13, Apr 10, May 8 and June 12. Advisory committees have all been assigned a fixed date of the month for meetings. FSLAC has the second Tuesday of the month with no meeting scheduled in December and March.  
Consultation on Parent Engagement 

First of many meetings and preliminary brainstorming on how to engage parents is starting in September.  If anyone has any questions, they can forward them to Kristina. Some meetings will be held in the evening and odd ones will be held in the weekend to ensure broad TDSB parent participation. 
Alexander Stirling Presentation (Co-Chair, School Council)

At very last parent council meeting, it was brought to our attention that all French Immersion teachers are leaving, except one. We already do not have a permanent principal. Parents alarmed and worried that supply teachers are not capable of doing the full immersion program in French, We are at our wits end and this crowd is going to double if this continues.  This issue was brought up before for grade 1-5 teachers. Gail Miller (Ward Rep) commented that ward 21 has a new trustee and they have not heard anything back. At the last FSL meeting, the presentation from Employee Services said that finding FSL teachers is a challenge which makes it more concerning.  Superintendent Nadira Persaud was emailed on Sunday evening. No response so far. There is 1 permanent French teacher and others are temporary. There are four French Immersion Classes (SKFI, 1-2, 2-3, 3-4). 
Discussion:

Rusheyne Ferguson (from Jamaica, a teacher trainer in French) commented that she was alarmed to find that there is such a challenge in getting French teachers here. In Jamaica, they train teachers and send them to places such as Dubai, etc.  She suggested partnering with other institutions. 
Mary said that the issue of the supply, recruitment and retention of French teachers is being worked on across the country including ways to encourage young French teachers from France to come to Canada. There is a disconnect. It appears that school boards and the Ministry of Education are not planning adequately to support increasing demand for immersion. Canadian Parents for French is in conversation with decision makers including Canadian Immigration,  the Ontario College of Teachers (OCT), the Ministry of Education.  Communication of job openings and labour market information specific to French teachers is inconsistent.  OCT reports that we are coming out of 10 years of a surplus of French teachers. It is crucial to gather data on school board needs and coordinate with Faculties of Education and the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Development to ensure great FSL programs that continue to be accessible to all students.  
Roan Ferguson commented that just like in the Health Sector, recruiters can go to specific countries and advertise. England had a shortage of teaches, and they provided work permits to teach English; it’s another way or avenue to fill the slots quickly. You have to link that with immigration and the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Development   
	Linda to finalize report and submit to PSSC. 
Manon will follow up with Supt Persaud. 

	6. Annual General Meeting and Election of Parent Co-Chair and  Vice Co-Chairs for 2017-18 (Mary Cruden and Kristina Laperle)
· 
	Annual General Meeting (7:49 p.m.)
Parent Co-Chair and Vice Co-Chair for 2017-18 
An invitation went out to all members to self-nominate for parent co-chair, parent vice co- chair positions.
Parent Co-Chair: 
Lauralyn Johnston, seconded by Rosemary Sutherland, put her name forward for the position of Parent Co-Chair.  No other nominations were made. All approved. Motion carried.   
Parent Vice Co-Chair: 

The following members put their names forward as Parent Vice Co-Chairs. All approved. Motion carried.  

· Rosemary Sutherland (seconded by Lauralyn Johnston)
· Sarah Warden (seconded by Sarah Smith)
· Christie Dunbar (seconded by Rosemary Sutherland)

· Sharon Beason (seconded by Sarah Smith)
Re-appointment of Non-Voting Community Member

Lisa McAvoy, seconded by Sarah Warden nominated Mary (CPF) for re-appointment as a non-voting community member for a 2 year term.  All approved. Motion carried. 
The Annual General Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m. 
	2017-18 Parent Co-Chair:

Lauralyn Johnston (W8) 
2017-18 Parent Vice Co-chairs: 

Rosemary Sutherland (W9)

Sarah Warden (W10)

Christie Dunbar (W16)
Sharon Beason (W16) 


	
	
	

	7. Staff Report 
· Overview of the French Review
· Enrolment Report 

· Parent Information Evenings 2017

· 
	Overview of the French Review

The last review was done on the Grade 7 entry extended program in 2009.  At Executive Council, Teaching and Learning was asked to review French Immersion/Extended (28,013 students) and Core French (90,375 students) programs.  The 2017 French Review will be conducted as part of the Integrated Equity Framework, and under the Long Term Program and Accommodation Strategy. It will cover issues raised over the last couple of years on expansion, bussing, space allocation and teacher qualifications.  Feedback will be collected through consultations with staff, students and parents over the fall; suggestion is to do consultations through the four learning centres in addition to on-line consultation with a series of questions which parents, students and staff can submit. Paper copies will also be available. No discussion as yet on hiring someone to do the consultation. 

Later in the Fall of 2018, an in-depth status report including feedback from consultations will be presented to Trustees without recommendations.  Many reviews are going on through an equity lens including the secondary review and for every program (specialized or not).   The numbers from the student census are coming in the Fall; it will be an amazing opportunity to get information, a true opportunity to look at dispersion of students in programs (and how they are thriving or not?)

Comments:
· 1 consultation/learning centre will not do, there will be so many interested in participating 

· Other Boards have done French reviews where the output is a report with recommendations; TDSB plan allows the chance to digest information gathered before next steps are put in motion. 

· Thousands of French parents could do this survey; framing it in a really positive way is important, guiding questions should indicate support, and not stoke fear about cutbacks
· The hard thing is to get Core French to engage in this. Maybe we can get to Grade 9 information nights for the student voice. If you are looking at things like exit surveys, it would be great to get feedback from grade 8 students via their French teachers before the summer. Otherwise, the opportunity to hear these voices will be too late for the review. 
Enrolment Report 

Report was presented at PSSC last Thursday. First 2 pages are an overview followed by enrolment data for all programs, system wide successes and challenges. 

Q & A:
Q: Why were there redirections? Wouldn’t it be useful to know which schools redirected and how many redirections were accepted as has been done in previous enrolment reports? Also useful to know why parents do not accept redirections. A survey might provide information on why spots were declined, adding more info for consideration during the French Review. 
A: The redirections were due to space constraints.  We track how many have not accepted and will provide an update with that information. It is not only redirected families who decline their spots. No information gathered as to why at this time. 
Q: Is there any way to show middle school retention in this report? 

A: Every time there is a transition, you lose some enrolment; there are many reasons.  Parent exit survey return rates are very low and effort does not lead to useful insight. Consideration being given on how to investigate further. 
Q: Can you provide some insight into Extended 4 at Forest Hill? 

A: Eglinton is overcapacity and a new site was established at Forest Hill to split the Eglinton catchment.  Forest Hill has been 2 classes to 1 as per recommendation from planning on what is possible in a building.  We only re-direct when absolutely necessary (at 30 students). We have redirected to Blaydon (North West) and Chester (South East); and we found some room in Chester and Dundas.

Comments:

Possible reasons for leaving a French program include the commute, lack of support for special needs, lack of bussing flexibility, lack of integration with child care.
Parent Information Evenings 2017
In 2016, 68 meetings were held to support entry to SK immersion in Sept 2017 and 2 central staff members facilitated all of those meetings. We need to streamline those meetings while also reaching as many parents as possible.  Some meetings had 1 participant, and some had zero. 
Every JK student gets an info package but the backpack is not the most reliable communication tool; we also use the main banner, links to our page, tweets, facebook, 2 posters at every school, ad in local newspaper, it’s a pretty comprehensive communications plan.
There are two options: 

· Option #1: clustering groups of French Immersion sites in one centralized meeting at one of the sites, possibly a potential new site.  The concerns are whether an elementary school can accommodate people (parking, ttc, accessibility) don’t want to communicate that unless we can accommodate them. 
· Option #2: Secondary Schools (with no French Immersion/Extended program), across the city; upside is it will be focussed on programs (not the school itself). The geographic distribution is there to ensure consistent messaging, no implied connection to where one might be going; there is parking, transit, and a bigger auditorium. We would invite French Immersion principals from surrounding schools to come. There may be a teacher representative to talk about the program. Students would be invited to visit their confirmed French immersion school in the spring prior to starting the program.  
Questions/Comments/Feedback: 
· For parent information evenings, those parents are interested in FSL programs; set up a communication package to solicit their input
· Communication should be done by principal; principals’ attendance essential to personalize welcome and reassure young parents
· Try to offer 3 or 4 nights in an area so that if they cannot go to one, they can go to another
· Suggest using live video feed or a webinar, there is a transcript and it’s a chat 
· It is drawback that parents won’t be seeing what the kindergarten class looks like and getting the feel of a potential school
· Not only a teacher, but parent council volunteer, and principal should be available to create a warm, reassuring welcome

· Have attendees sign up for the FSLAC newsletter

· Support consolidation (re-affirming a program and not the school) as it will have better attendance 

· Use FAQ’s 

· Preference for meetings at an elementary school 
· Communicate it through the Early Years Centres, they are free drop-ins for preschoolers. Consider whether someone from Early Years can come to your meetings when you are looking at the planning of your meetings. 
· Put notices on each school website banner.  
· How will you know you are successful? Maybe you can try both options? Staff response: we will choose one, but we will review results.
· Have to consider the possibility that you may end up with people leaving with more questions. 
	Manon will forward enrolment report with additional column on redirects to Kristina for distribution to members. 

	8. Ward Reports 
	Randy Samuel (W17 Alt)
· Broadlands – One of Broadlands Grade 4 classes received their 1st report card in late Spring and some parents expressed their concern about the situation.
· Broadlands – Grade 6 girls Relay Team came in 2nd place for the 4x100m relay race.
	

	9. Other Business 
	Co-Chair Kristina Laperle ended her term as Co-Chair of the FSLAC today.  Staff and committee members presented a token of appreciation for her tremendous contribution to the work of the committee for the last few years.  
	

	10. Adjournment 
	Adjourned at 9:20 pm.
	

	11. Next Meeting September 12, 2017
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